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Grand Knight Virgil Smith 293-0739 
 Virgil.smith79@yahoo.com  

Chaplain Fr. Rudy Alumam 826-0760 
 ralumam@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chancellor Christopher Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokin@ca.rr.com 
Warden James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
 James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 
 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 527-5709 
  oliverexe@aol.com 

Outside Guard George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com 

1Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

2 year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 

 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3Year Trustee Bobby Velasques PGK, PFN, PDD, DM* 761-5731 
 dsafe88@gmail.com 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF (949)922-3704 
 Dan.delvillar@kofc.org  

District Deputy Bill Davey DD#112  
  

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

 

 



 

 

 
 

Michaelene – George Kubeck’s Wife      Gale – Don Gargiulo PGK’s Wife       

Dennis Ang – Rolly Arenz’ Friend      Theresa Maria Perez – José Perez’ Daughter 

Diane Jones – John Oliver’s Friend      Cirilo Diaz Jr. – Cirilo Diaz’ Father      
 

Gilbert Montoya (heart problems)      Al Castellano (cancer) 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week) 

Leo Fernandez (stroke)      Rose & Carlos Chavez PGK 

Jim & Betty Chavez      Bill & Trudy Carroll 

Ana Maria Kulassia, Tom (stroke), Dodi Gillman, Darlene Minnie, Cindy Jones 

Keith & Linda Alber, Donna Just, Mary Nelson (cancer) - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Lumas Gougis, Myrna Legeaux, 

Aurelia Hains, Shryl Pringle, Mooneen Taylor, Gary Woods,  Milli & Sylven Laurant, 

 Vernon Woods, Byron Hithe - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Sally Gamble (cancer) – Henry Negrete’s Daughter       Home Bound of St. Irenaeus 

Gilbert Negrete – Henry Negrete’s Son      Verna – Gene St. Amant’s Wife 

Mary (kidney failure) – Leo Griego’s Wife      Chris Diaz (eye surgery) – José Perez’ Friend       

Judy Schmidt – Jorge Rodriguez’ Friend’s Grandmother 

Mikita (terminal cancer) – Ray Richmond’s Friend      Max Travers (in hospice) Chris Travers Uncle 

Kelly King (Getting Married) - Robert McBirney’s Niece      Diane Mercer – Mike Mercer’s 

Daughter 

Kathy Fortz – Mike Mercer’s Sister-in-Law      Edie (asthma & COPD) – Ron Trembley’s Wife 

Monica Wilson, Larry Havers, Alice G, Mike Peterson – Friends & Relatives of Ken Peterson PGK 

Jim King (struggling with multiple sclerosis) – Robert McBirney’s Brother-in-Law 

Jim & Mimi DeRosa’s Grandson – Jim & Anita Bowler’s Friends 

   

 

 

 

 

 

   Sick & Distressed 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of 

our various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 



 

Brother Knights, 

 

  

 Our council is the best. We have so far had very successful Friday Fish Fry’s. With the 

continued help the last will be as successful. You have turned out in record numbers to help with the 

Fish Fry’s, setting up, cooking, serving and cleanup. It is nice to see all the brothers participating. It 

would be nice if more of the newly first degree brothers would come and see what the Fish Fry’s are 

all about. It is not just the helping with everything, but the bonding with other Brother Knights, 

especially those Knights that have been active for so long. There is a lot of history in our fraternal 

order. Come and see what you can do to help our council. 

 

 A lot of you have been doing well in selling the Raffle tickets. Ray Richmond has sold over 

$300.00 worth of tickets, can any of you top that? We need the full cooperation of all of you in 

selling the raffle tickets. If we all participate in the raffle, we can succeed. 

 

Thank you again for all the help. 

Viva Jesus!  

 

 

Virgil Smith GK 

 

 

 
 

             
 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council write-off  
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 



 

      
   

Some Interesting points on why we believe 

 
1. A Public Execution Assured us of His Death: After being humiliated, insulted, spat upon, 

whipped, beaten and then hung on a cross His executioners claimed victory by declaring Him dead. 

Just to be sure they thrust a spear into His side. 

2. A High Official Secured The Gravesite: Pilate ordered the official seal of  

Rome to be attached to the tomb. To enforce the order soldiers stood        guard. The Roman guards 

knew the penalty of falling asleep while on watch would be death. 

3. In Spite Of the Guards the Tomb Was Found Empty: On the morning after the Sabbath the huge 

stone had been rolled away and the body of Jesus was gone. The guards swore they had fainted after 

seeing a supernatural being. They were paid to keep this quiet and instead say the disciples had 

stolen the body. 

4. He Was Seen Alive By Many: I Corinthians 15:5-8 tells us that He was seen by Peter and the 

twelve apostles. More than 500 other people saw Him over a period of 40 days including Paul and 

James. Acts 1:3 He was here for 40 days speaking to the apostles about the Kingdom of God. 

5. Jewish Believers Changed Their Day Of Worship: The Sabbath day was basic to the Jewish way 

of life. If you didn’t honor the Sabbath you were guilty of breaking the Law of Moses. Yet Jewish 

followers of Christ changed their day of worship to the same day as the Gentiles. The first day of the 

week, the day they believed Christ rose from the dead. 

6. Although It Was Unexpected It Was Clearly Predicted: The disciples were caught off guard. They 

expected their Messiah to restore the kingdom to Israel. They overlooked the prophet Isaiah’s 

prediction of a suffering servant who would bear the sins of Israel, being led like a lamb to the 

slaughter, before God prolonged His days. Isaiah: 53-10 

7. His Apostles Were Dramatically Changed: After Judas one of Christ’s apostles had betrayed Him 

the other apostles ran for their lives. Even Peter who earlier had insisted that he was ready to die for 

his teacher, lost heart and denied that he ever knew Jesus. But after the resurrection the apostles went 

through a dramatic change. Within a few weeks they were willing to stand up to the ones who had 

crucified Christ. They became unstoppable in their determination to sacrifice everything for the one 

they called Savior and Lord. They were imprisoned, beaten and in Acts 5:29 told the Jewish leaders 

“we will obey God rather than men.” 

 

 Adapted from Evidences for the Christian Faith 
NSS 

Happy Easter 



 

 

 

 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 I wish all my Brother Knights and their love ones a “Blessed and Happy Easter”. 

 

 I want to extend my heartfelt thank you for all of your help during our Lenten Fish Fry and 

support in selling Raffle Tickets for our fundraising. 

 

 April 13 (Thursday) is the Monthly 24 hour Adoration at the church. I encourage you to 

spend at least one hour of quiet conversation with our Lord Jesus Christ. 

 

  Continue recruiting new members to our Council. Always carry a Form 100 with you, fold 

it up and put it in your wallet. Help our Council grow, you don’t need to wait for our recruitment day 

to invite new members. Every day is a recruitment day. 

 

God Bless Us All, 

Deputy Grand Knight & Program Director 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Pro-Life Information ●●●●●●●●● 

 

 

Did You Know? 

 Since 1973, more than 56 million preborn babies have been destroyed due to the legalization 

of abortion in the United States. That’s more people than the entire population of Spain.  

 Given the current abortion rate, 1 baby is aborted every 30 seconds and 120 babies are 

aborted every hour. That means that by the time you finish reading this anti-abortion article dozens 

more preborn babies will be lost. And that’s just in the United States. The volume of death 

represented by abortion is staggering. 

 Abortion is killing on a genocidal scale. 

Abortion Kills Mothers 

 The procedure of abortion is highly unregulated compared with other invasive medical 

procedures. The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention reports 

[http://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/preview/mmwrhtml/ss6311a1.htm?s_cid=ss6311a1_w] that from 1973 

to 2010 over 400 women who underwent legal abortions in the U.S. were killed by the procedure. 
You may read our abortion articles to learn more. 

 Dr. Janet Daling and her colleagues conducted a study funded by the National Cancer 

Institute to explore the connection between abortion and breast cancer. They found 

[http://www.aaplog.org/position-and-papers/partial-birth-abortion/aaplog-statement-on-the-

association-of-induced-abortion-and-the-subsequent-development-of-breast-cancer/] that a woman’s 

risk of developing breast cancer was 50% higher if she had had an abortion. If a woman had had an 

abortion in her teenage years, then the risk was 100% higher. Get more details on the abortion-breast 

cancer link from our articles on abortion. 

 Clearly, if the number of women who have lost their lives to breast cancer that developed as 

a consequence of a past abortion were included among maternal deaths owing to legal abortion, the 

death toll for mothers who choose to terminate their pregnancies would be much higher. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Sites During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 

5th OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

7th FISH FRY & HAWAIIAN RAFFLE DRAWING 5:00pm-7:00pm 

9th “PALM SUNDAY” 

11th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

12th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building – Divine Mercy 7:15pm 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

14th “GOOD FRIDAY” 

14th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

16th “EASTER SUNDAY” 

22nd DAY OF SHARING 9:30am-4:00pm 

27th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

29th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

 

3rd OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

4th “NATIONAL DAY OF PRAYER” 

8th “V-E DAY” 

9th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

10th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building – Divine Mercy 7:15pm 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

14th “MOTHER’S DAY” – FLOWER SALES after masses 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

20th “ARMED FORCES DAY” 

25th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

27th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

29th “MEMORIAL DAY OBSERVED” 

 



 

                                  

                                                                                               

                                            BACK TO SCHOOL 
 

 `Now that the season of Easter is upon us, I would like to share some ABCs sent to me by 

Brother Knight Denis Weber who started our Ave Maria Vehicle Donation Program. This return to 

school is for all of us students of Jesus Christ from none other than one of our favorite nuns and 

teachers, St. Mother Teresa.  

 

Always have the courage to say sorry. 

Be kind, be compassionate. 

Control your judgments. 

Don't let yourself get discouraged. 

Every minute is precious-don't waste your time. 

Find out what is nice in each other. 

Give until it hurts. 

Have deep respect for each other. 

If you really want to love God, love one another. 

Just do small things with great love. 

Keep your heart clean. 

Learn to pray, love to pray, and pray often. 

Make time for each other in your family. 

Never tell lies. 

Only believe-you are precious to Him (God). 

Put love in whatever you do. 

Quite a lot of people have forgotten what love is...so begin to give the joy of loving. 

Refrain from prejudice. 

Smile at each other. 

Take the trouble to listen. 

Use your talents for the glory of God. 

Very often, we look but we don't see. Let us look AND see. 

When humiliation comes, accept it and offer it. 

eXcuse rather than accuse. 

You must learn to forgive. 

Zeal is a second name for love. Do not lose that zeal! 

                                       

Yours in Christ 

 

 
Frank J. Faecke, Recorder 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Greetings gentlemen, 

 

 We are scheduled to commence our spring membership drive shortly after the end of Lent.  

We are currently looking at putting together a video that includes slides of photos taken from past 

years.  If there are any photos that you have and would like to have included, please forward to me as 

soon as possible. 

 

 Those of you that are active in our parish in different organizations, please kindly reach out 

to parishioners and inform them that we are always looking for new members and would love to 

have them.  You can always refer them to me.  I am always happy to discuss the requirements and 

benefits of membership with the Knights of Columbus.   

 

 

Walter Munoz 

Membership Director 

waltmunoz@gmail.com 

(714) 650-0483 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fred Navarro     Jerome Costa     José Perez     Chris Travers     John Oliver     Jim Bowler 

Jorge Rodriguez     Frank Faecke     Louis Bloch     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

Bill Serb III PGK     Robert McBirney     Don Gargiulo PGK     Henry Negrete     Ken Peterson PGK 

Rolly Arenz     Kevin Connell     Ron Trembley     Ray Richmond     Lloyd Ferry     Leo Griego 

Wayne Diulio     Loe Gines     Mike Morris     Loc Le     Tom Nagle PGK     Bob Marsh     Mike Mercer 

Virgil Smith GK     Irvin Cuevas     Rich Tkach 

 

mailto:waltmunoz@gmail.com


 

 









Large Luxury Fully Equipped 2 Bedroom Condo 

 

This will be our main fund raiser for the year, and we will need the funds 

Raised to have money to support our Council activities during the year. 

 

We will be selling raffle tickets during our last Lenten Fish Fry of the 

year on April 7th. Please sell, purchase and have your tickets turned in 

by that evenings as we will be drawing the winning ticket during that 

evening at the end of the dinner.  

 

[ Each member is requested to purchase or sell at least one 6 

ticket book, the cost being $10 per ticket or $50 per book ] 
 

 

 

March Meeting 

                         $30.00 

                 John Paul Velasco 

  

            April Meeting = $40.00 
 

 

 

These Are The 

Seminarians Your Council Supports 

Tony Park & Aristotle Quan 
We Support Them Financially As Well As In Our Prayer’s 

 

 

 

 



 

 
    SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

         
           “Your Shield For Life”              

       Protecting Widows – A Founding Goal                        
 

          

         The Pitfalls of Replacing Coverage  

 You know the old saying, “the grass seems greener on the other side of the fence,” but we all 

know that it rarely is. The same holds true when it comes to replacing your existing Knights of 

Columbus life insurance with coverage offered by another company. Perceptions are deceiving. A 

move to the “greener” grass on the other side of the fence might seem like a good one, but it can 

leave you with less green in your wallet — in some cases, a lot less. That’s why it pays to remember 

another old adage, “Read the fine print.”  

 There are many reasons to keep your existing coverage in force, whether that coverage is 

with the Knights of Columbus or with another company. I’ll focus on the potential pitfalls of 

replacing coverage here — pitfalls that an agent trying to convince you that the grass actually is 

greener might neglect to mention.  

 First, all life insurance contracts contain a contestability period, which allows the insurer to 

contest claims made for a period — typically two years — after the contract is issued. Chances are 

this is no longer an issue with your current coverage.  

 Second, it’s unlikely that you can obtain the same amount of coverage, for the same 

premium, that you were able to obtain with your existing contract. The two factors that determine 

how much you’ll need to pay for life insurance coverage are age and health. Certainly, you’re older 

now than you were when you took out your current coverage. There’s no way around that. And you 

have to ask yourself, has your health changed during that time? Is your blood pressure the same? 

Your cholesterol? Have you gained weight? All these factors can affect the amount of coverage 

you’ll get for your premium dollar.  

 If someone encourages you to replace — or worse, drop — your existing coverage, please 

call me. I’ll show you how your existing coverage is working for you and why replacement is rarely 

in your best interest.  

Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF, MDRT 

 

 

Council Field Agent 

(949) 922-3704 

Dan.delvillar@kofc.org 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales 

 
 



 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Walt Munoz 650-0483 

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562)225-0331(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


